

Friday 31st January 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

Year 1 Educational Visit to Watton Museum

There will an educational visit to Watton Museum for all pupils in Year 1 next month which will support the children's learning about history within the local area helping us to answer the question, "Who used to live in our town?" The museum holds lots of local artefacts, so, hopefully, your child will be able to tell you a few examples.

Rabbit class will be going on Wednesday 12th February 2025

Mole class will be going on Thursday 13th February 2025

Badger class will be going on Friday 14th February 2025

There will be no cost for this school visit as we will be walking to and from the museum. We will be leaving school for 9.45am, walking to the museum and will return to school by 12pm. We will take the route from West Road, right onto North Road, left onto George Trollope Road, cross over the High Street using the pedestrian crossing near Wayland House, then along the High Street to the museum in the Town Hall. The walk back will follow the same route in reverse.

On the day your child will need to wear their school uniform with sensible footwear and bring a raincoat. Depending on the weather your child may need to wear a pair of wellies.

If your child has an Individual Healthcare Plan and may require additional or medical support during the visit, please arrange to speak with your child's teacher as soon as possible so that arrangements may be made. We are an inclusive school, and no child will be denied involvement on the basis of a medical condition.

There will be a full risk assessment available for parents and carers to view in the school office.

Most parents have already given consent for local walking visits on their child's admission forms so a permission slip is not required for this visit. If you did not do this, your child's teacher will contact you separately for permission.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs R Mather

Acting Executive Head of Schools

Executive Headteacher: Mrs H Kemp Watton Westfield Infant and Nursery West Road Watton, IP25 6AU Tel: 01953 882669 Email: office@wattonwestfield.org

Online: www.wattonwestfieldandjunior.org.uk







